
September  

LEPC/ESF8  

The monthly meeting of the LEPC/ESF8 committee was called to order by Eric Voss on September 24th, 

at the Concordia Fire Department.  Members present were Voss, Larry Eubanks, Gary Caspers, Vonda 

Pumarlo, Shella Thoman, Janet Eubanks, Sandy Sterling, Bob and Diana Gering, Rhonna Annon and Leroy 

Dickinson, Brian Marks, Bruce Johnson and Gary Caspers.  

 Larry Eubanks and the committee reviewed the Haz-Mat Mitigation Plan which is now up to date.  

Discussed the LEPC Handbook that Harry Henzleman had sent discussing the rules and regs of the LEPC. 

This will be kept at the Health Department.  Eubanks also talked about an in-kind grant meeting for 

developing an inventory spread sheet for homeland security. 

Janet Eubanks, from the college, discussed the Tabletop Active Shooter on the Geary County Campus.  

Janet will be working with Geary County on the exercise.  

The committee reviewed the Vigilant Guard review sheets.  Everyone felt that it had been a good review 

and that Cloud County was well represented and it went well.  The after action report will be in 

November with the hospital and the health department working on getting it done.  

Concordia Fire Department talked about December 6th the PIO training, upcoming trainings and events.  

The Health Fair will be on October 25th, at the Hospital with the Health Department doing flu shots. 

November 11th and 12th a Train the Trainer will be held at the hospital.   

The Rural fire department has two new tenders and they are working on getting them in service. 

Meeting adjourned at 1:00 PM 
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